MINUTES OF A CRANHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON 
TUESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER 2017 AT 7.30PM

Present:

Cllr Charlie Overs
Chairman

Cllr Teresa Clarke

Cllr Nigel Cooper
Cllr Andy Hopkins
In Attendance:
County Councillor Keith Rippington




District Councillor Julie Job




1 Member of the Public

PUBLIC QUESTIONS

Mr John Jukes asked the Council to consider its position regarding the use of exception sites for Affordable Housing, as he felt that the Gloucestershire Rural Community Councils (GRCC) Housing Needs Survey of 2016 clearly demonstrated a need for such use.  The Chairman thanked Mr Jukes for his question and advised him that his request would be covered under agenda 4.
1.
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The Council accepted apologies from Councillors Nick Holyoake and Marcia Lynall.
2.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS IN ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.
3.
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 4th JULY 2017. 
The Council agreed to insert the word “Cottage” after Bramble in the title of Agenda Item 4a, subject to this amendment the minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

4.
AFFORDABLE HOUSING. TO CONSIDER CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR & MRS JUKES REGARDING MEETING WITH THE GRCC ENABLING OFFICER.

The Council discussed the correspondence and took into account the Public Question as raised by Mr Jukes and agreed that it remained opposed to any use of exception sites. However, the Council agreed that the Cllr Charlie Overs would discuss with Cllr Marcia Lynall the opportunity to invite Mr Hutchins to an informal meeting to discuss other options.

5.
PLANNING
a. To ratify the recommendations on Planning Application S.17/1119/HHOLD – Land at Hillside.
The Council confirmed its decision to object to the planning application and the comments made therein.

6.
TO RECEIVE THE FOLLOWING REPORTS:

a.
County Councillors Report.  Cllr Keith Rippington updated the Council on the Javelin Park Incinerator, the Highways contract, the County Councils Social Care, and the forthcoming traffic assessments which are to take place in the parish to gather data for a possible 20 MPH Zone.
b.
District Councillors Report.  District Council Nigel Cooper reported that an application for an Aldi Supermarket on the Daniels Industrial Park has been approved 
c.
Commons Management Committee.  Cllr Andy Hopkins reported that a Management Committee Meeting is to take place shortly.
d.
Paying Field Management Committee.  There was nothing to report.
e. Village Hall Committee.  Cllr Nigel Cooper reported upon the details of the AGM.
f.
Neighbourhood Watch.
There was nothing to report.
7.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE FROM THE WORKING GROUP SET UP TO CONSIDER THE VALUE IN REGISTERING ANY COMMUNITY ASSETS.
Cllr Nigel Cooper reported that an article regarding this matter has recently been published in the Village Magazine; the Working Group will give the matter further consideration when public feedback is received. 
8.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE IN REGARDS TO OBTAINING A 20 MPH ZONE WITHIN THE PARISH
Cllr Teresa Clarke reported upon the details of a meeting with the Highways Stakeholder, Daniel Tiffany in which it was agreed to pursue a 20 mph zone in the parish, the reasons for the application are to be made on safety grounds.  Traffic assessments will be carried out in October and a further meeting will be held with Mr Tiffany once the results of the survey are available.  It was agreed that the Clerk will forward to all Members a copy of the map with the proposed zone. 
9.
FINANCE
a.
To approve the Accounts for payment.  The following accounts were presented for payment:


Locum Clerks Salary / Expenses (Jul / Aug)
 312.72
                      D Elkins (Honorarium for Audit)
50.00
                     Countrywide (Grass Cutting)
240.00
                     Total Invoices for payment:
602.72 

                      The accounts were approved for payment.

b. To consider making an honorarium to the Councils Internal Auditor.  The     Council agreed to make a £50.00 honorarium to Mr D Elkins. 

10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting scheduled meeting is Tuesday 7th November 2017 in the Village Hall at 7.30 pm
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.35 PM 
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